
BOROUGH OF KETTERING
TENANTS’ FORUM
Meeting held – 11th March 2010
Present:
Councillor Smith-Haynes (Chair)


Councillors J Henson, Manns, Pote and Tebbutt
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott (Ivy Road) (Deputy Chair)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)

Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Brian Kimpton (Counties T&R)

Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)

John Draper (Burton House)

Pat Deal (Yeomans Court, Burton House)

Ron Randall (Yeomans Court, Burton House)

Anthea Desborough (Tudor Court)
Susan Milne (Naseby Road)

Adu Rosa (Roughton Close)

Grahame Holman (Highfield Crescent)

Barry Woodcock (Centre Parade)

Liz May (Broughton)

Also Present:
Leona Mantle (Housing)
Linda Nash (Housing)
Nigel Richards (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)
Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator)

09.TF.108
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from John Conway, Moira Brown, Josephine Copson, Brian Eldridge and Stephen Panther.
09.TF.109
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 11th February 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
09.TF.110
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANT REPRESENTATIVES


An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.
The following items were added to the list: -

· Street lamps broken - Highfield Crescent
· Bridge not repaired - Yeomans Court, Burton Latimer

09.TF.111
HOUSING SERVICE PLAN 2010/11
It was reported that the draft Service Plan for Housing 2010/11 was circulated at the previous meeting.  After discussion it was suggested that any further comments be forwarded to Leona Mantle.  
Further information was requested on sub-regional choice based lettings; to be included as a future agenda item.
09.TF.112
THE GOVERNMENT'S REVIEW OF COUNCIL HOUSE FUNDING

It was reported that the expected announcement on the Government's Review of Council House Funding had not been made.  This item will  be included on a future agenda.
09.TF.113
COMMUNICATIONS AND FEEDBACK
The forum broke in to groups and discussed communications and feedback to tenants. The following points were noted: -

How the council communicates with tenants' representatives

· It was felt that there was an extensive list of communications 
· The Connect magazine should be delivered in a clear plastic envelope so tenants can see what it is

· Communication should be maintained if mangers are on leave

· Sometimes there was too much information


How tenant representatives communicate with tenants

· Representatives felt it would be beneficial to have a list of all properties in their areas that were occupied by tenants

· Tenants should be made aware of who their tenant representative is.  This could be done by advertising in Connect

· Representatives needed to be kept up to date with progress of actions to make sure information was available to pass on to tenants

· Tenant representatives could take part in the walkabouts in their areas

09.TF.114
VERBAL REPORTS FROM TENANTS
Forum Review
Colin Medlycott reported that the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group were carrying out a review of the Tenants Forum, which included looking at roles of representatives, terms of reference, nominations process and the constitution.  The group were also looking at the election procedure which would commence in the autumn.

It was noted that the group were also working on projects including voids and future services.

Connect

Anthea Desborough reported that the next edition of Connect was on schedule for delivery at the end of March.  
09.TF.115
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


ID Cards
It was reported that new ID cards would be distributed at the next meeting.
Venue of Next Meeting
It was reported that the usual venue would not be available for the next forum and an alternative would be arranged.
Training

It was reported that Linda Nash was investigating different ways of delivering training courses to tenant representatives.  The training could be made available from external companies at a cost or some could be carried out by internal staff.  It was suggested that a list should be compiled of training needs and costing examples which could be brought to a future forum.
09.TF.116
PRIZE DRAW


It was noted that John Draper won the prize draw.

09.TF.107
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday 8th April 2010.

(The meeting started at 6.30pm and ended at 8.15pm)

Signed____________________________

Chair
AN
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